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 Int.  No. 948:
By: Council Members Cruz  and Nelson (by request of the Mayor); also Council Members Foster, Povman, Warden, Wooten and Golden.

Title:
To amend the administrative code of the city of  New York, in relation to health insurance coverage for persons retired from city employment. 

administrative code:
Amends paragraph ii of subdivision a of section 12-126 of the administrative code of the city of New York  as amended by local law number 78 for the year 1995.

Analysis :


Int. No. 948 would amend the Administrative Code to require City employees to work for ten years in order to qualify for  lifetime retirement health insurance benefits.  The current service requirement is five years, which enables City employees to work for a minimum of five years, leave City employment, work elsewhere and often decades later, receive upon retirement lifetime health insurance benefits from the City.   

In April of this year, the City and most of its unions entered into a new labor agreement.  Pursuant to this agreement, the City and the unions agreed to increase the service time needed to qualify for retirement health insurance benefits from five to ten years.  The ten-year  period  will save the City more than 500 million dollars in the coming years.

Int. No.  948 would codify in law the terms of the negotiated labor agreement   as was agreed upon by the  parties.  In addition, it should be noted that Int. 948 is prospective in that it will not affect the five years service time requirement of current City employees.  This proposed local law would only apply  to new employees hired after the effective date of the law, should this proposed local law be adopted.  This proposed local law would become effective immediately upon enactment.

